

HELLO! FROM S ISWARAN

Dear residents of West Coast,

With the **easing of COVID-19 Safe Management Measures** (SMMs), we are finally seeing light at the end of what has been at times a very dark and dreary tunnel. For those of you who are Muslim, the timing is **especially meaningful**, as you can **celebrate Hari Raya Puasa together with your family, relatives and friends in a larger group.** Nevertheless, I would like to encourage everyone to continue practicing personal responsibility, to **keep everyone safe and healthy** during this festive season.

If you love the prawn mee, rojak and mee goreng at Ayer Rajah Food Centre, please note that they will be unavailable from 9 May to 31 Jul 2022 as the food centre will be undergoing upgrading works then. The food centre will be rejuvenated with a fresh coat of paint, new seating areas, upgraded toilets, improved lightings and better ventilation. I look forward to having a meal with all of you there after upgrading works are completed on 1 August 2022.

LTA will also be converting the zebra crossing along West Coast Drive to a signalised crossing, to enhance road safety for both pedestrians and drivers. Work has already commenced, and we thank you for your understanding as there may be some inconveniences during this period. The signalised crossing is expected to be completed by the third quarter of 2022.

If you have any feedback, comments or suggestions, please send them over to me at west.coast.mps@pap.org.sg.

I would like to wish everyone, especially our Muslim friends, Selamat Hari Raya Aidilfitri and a happy time of gathering with family and friends.







Upcoming Upgrading Works for Ayer Rajah Food Centre



Conversion of Zebra Crossing along West Coast Drive to signalised crossing





Scan to read more!